EXECUTIVE MEETING

Date: Mar 15, 2011

Time: 7:00pm

Attendees




Regrets
Lloyd Donovan



Gary MacLean





Joe MacNeil




Gary Rideout

Ken Doucette




Ruth McLagan

Barry MacDonald





Terry Grant

Ervin Roberston

Jill Humphries

Keith Hawley

Agenda Items:

Nova Scotia Junior Tournament

· Keith reviewed the letter received from Dave Campbell of the NSGA, which detailed the volunteer requirements for the 2011 NS Junior. The number of volunteers required are much higher than anticipated. The executive is concerned that because this tournament falls during the week the number of available volunteers would be limited. Members of the executive will meet with Graham Hudson later this week to determine if some of the course staff can assist. 

To date we have not been able to find someone to act as tournament coordinator. Joe MacNeil will continue to persue this issue.

Membership for 2011

· Returning senior members for the 2011 season totaled 149.
· The executive agreed to bring our total senior membership to the 160 member allowable level.
· There was one junior who will be moving up to senior status as defined under criteria “A”
· There were five people on the waiting list from 2010 who were granted admission to the club.
· There were a total of twelve applicants who provided written request for membership for the 2011 season. Two of these twelve applicants were determined to have met our criteria “B” and were voted into the club
· The remaining applicants were determined to fall within our criteria “C”. With only three remaining openings an “out of the hat” draw was conducted in order to secure the final three members. 
· A fourth name was drawn to serve as an alternate.
· Our club secretary will be contacting all of the newly selected members.
· A motion to approve our selection process was made by Ervin Robertson and seconded by Barry MacDonald.  Motion approved.
Capital Restoration Project

· A proposal, which identifies the restoration of the bunkers on the Highlands Links was reviewed by the executive.

· This proposal identifies the restoration back to the original Stanley Thompson design

· The club have been asked to partner in this restoration and are being asked for a considerable monetary contribution

· The executive agree that funding to projects that adds improvements to the course is where we would like to concentrate our efforts

· Members of the executive agreed to meet with Graham Hudson later in the week to get further clarification of the proposal prior to making any monetary commitment.

Meeting adjourned @ 20:30 hrs 

.

